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Below are documents attached 
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Despite repeated requests no update provided.  
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This meeting refered to below in email 16.Jan.23 never took place with Traders group only sub-group 13th March 
was suppose to be end of Jan 23 
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The email below was sent to all businesses on personal email addresses that the council hold. 
 
From a GDPR perspective as the council are a data controller, we would like to know how the data was 
going to be used by RSM. Also what data was passed to them. Can council confirm all additional 
information that businesses supplied to them was forwarded. No one in the West Traders Group were 
approached by RSM as we were led to believe. What did RSM do with WSTG data.  
 

 
The documents below would clearly demonstrate to RSM that there was just cause for financial hardship 
payment. As it demonstrated realistic losses and drop in footfall. 
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The emailed letter below was sent to those 5 business of the 11 who demonstrated a loss. 

This letter clearly demonstrates that Council admitted that businesses demonstrated a works-related 
financial loss, hence the initial payment of £5000 was given. The balance was never paid. 
 
Please note - Now it is referred to as a disturbance payment. 
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See attachment below -  WSTG Response: 
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The attached document below: 
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We were requested to copy Isobel into any communication we were sending out to traders to maintain 
transparency. Pity it wasn’t both ways. 
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Meeting held 7th Nov 22 with John Roseblade and Isobel Woods and Westside representatives : 
Des Duggal, Billy Kumar & Esme Stackhouse.  
Westside provided yet again the solution to move forward with a window change which because of 
delays by council would use REALISTIC data and time frames. 
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The above slideshow has been circulated to all Cabinet members and Scrutiny panel as enclosure  
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Leters received by businesses dated 14th October 2022 giving outcome of financial health check for the 

comparative windows. 

Above letter sent to John and Isobel together with a powerpoint showing our own interrviews. 

Please Note that we had suggested above similar thing to that what RSM have suggested. In addition we 

propsed a solution which would demonstrate realistic losses of businesses based on actual data. It 

transpired that isobel admitted that the spreadsheet had not gone through their own auditing process, 

which is why Westside discovered errors which were corrected in the spreadsheet. It was agreed at the 

meeting that businesses who have used the new window have done so as a way to save time in further 

delays. You agreed to receive this whilst you review our findings and suggestions.  

 

The information below was presented to John Roseblade and Isobel Woods at a council offices following 

a request by Councillor Simkins to listen and what the issues were regarding the spreadsheet template 

and the windows. WSTG also stated that because of the delays and the fact that we had REALISTIC data, 

this should be used  and would show realistic view of the impact of works on businesses. 
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Mr Simkins suggested a meeting with some of the subgroup members following 18th Oct meeting.  

 

 

Slides taken from 18th October 2022 council powerpoint presentation to traders.  
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Even the 11 businesses that evidenced loss were never paid out the full amount. Only 5k was given to 

only 5 businesses. The balance of the evidenced loss was not paid and is still due. 
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After 7 days the following email was sent. 
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In response to letter sent out by Isobel below is a subgroup response. 23rd September 2022 

 

 

The response in the document stating that subgroup cannot make decisions for independents especially 

where she has requested that we cannot appeal decisions. 

This is exactly the same tactic that was employed 13th March 2023 in respect of options being presented 

to Westside regarding RSM findings. We had stated our concerns and were told that the council will 

speak to all traders about the options before a decision can be taken by traders.  
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Above slides taken from July 26th council power point presentation to traders 
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The list of businesses including in respect of Westside do not inclued North St. as subsequently mentioned. 
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First point on the Council slide above clearly states period of financial hardship calculations…. 

2nd point - It was quite clear from above that Westside were within their rights to request a time period 

change as it would have no legal need to retender. THIS WAS IGNORED as it would have resolved the 

issue about demonstrating true losses. 
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See Below from the Council slideshow presentation dated 9th June 2022, the page relevant to where 

council state financial hardship relief (last point) where loss of income is clearly demonstrated. Why is 

this being retracted now? 
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See document below sent to Mr Simkins where he request a summary of the issues. 
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This is the only response we ever got from our ward councillor Lynne Moran. 



Page 57 of 57 
 

 

 


